



Wimbledon Park Lake Safety Project

Summary of Technical Steering Group Meeting – 03 December 2019

Risk Register:

- The risk register was reviewed and updated and the group was asked to review existing likelihood and impact ratings, submitting their proposed changes in advance of the next meeting.

Opportunities Register:

- Opportunities register was reviewed and will now be separated out into Phase 1 – Reservoir Safety works operations and Phase 2 – future works. Any proposals regarding de-silting will be considered at a later date. It was also agreed that the group would consider what heritage opportunities could be considered as mitigation for any impacts and whether funding within existing budgets would be possible at this stage.

Finance:

- It was noted that the council's capital funding programme will be reallocating to Wimbledon Park Lake Safety as the focus is about Reservoir Safety.

Procurement:

- The procurement of the Project Manager, Cost Management Services, Contract Administrator closing date is 9th December with evaluation set for the following week.

Surveys:

- The geotechnical survey underway includes a ground investigation (6 boreholes of 0.85 to 10.45 in depth) of the dam and condition assessment of the sheet piling and retaining wall, a CCTV condition survey of the culvert. The contractors have noted that a historic analysis of the 1819 schematic drawing suggests that the lake occupied a smaller lateral area.
- Museum of London Archaeology (MOLA) has advised that the archaeology of the site has not been affected by the works.

Communications:

- A meeting with Merton's Ward Councillors has taken place with the next one to be scheduled for late February.

Date of Next Meeting:

- 7th January 2020